Testimony of the Capitol Hill Restoration Society 

before the DC Historic Preservation Review Board on November 15, 2018

712 5th Street, SE (HPA 19-038)


My name is Beth Purcell and I am testifying on their behalf of the Capitol Hill Restoration Society's Historic Preservation Committee.  We reviewed the plans for the project dated September 11, 2018.  Thank you for considering our views.  

This two-story two-bay brick rowhouse is one of 13 designed by George T. Santmyers and built by Preston E. Wire in 1939.
 The houses have pent roof entry porches  and alternating pairs of mansard roofs.  712 5th Street, SE is a contributing building.  


In two past cases on this street, the Board acted to insure that roof top additions would not be visible from public space.   See 708 5th Street, SE (HPA 04-310), 718 5th Street, SE (05-342).  In this case, the applicant plans to build a rear and roof top addition, which, according to the lumber mockup, will be visible from public space from oblique angles, although  not visible from across 5th Street.  

Some of the dimensions are incomplete or missing.  For example, some drawings show the addition extending 10 feet past the rear wall of 714 5th Street, and others show the addition extending 11 feet 9 inches.  


The rear elevation will be clad in panel siding, with paired casement windows and French doors; the materials need to be specified.  Capitol Hill houses have a hierarchy in windows, with the tallest windows on the ground floor, and decreasing in size on the upper stories, or remaining a uniform size.  The design for the rear windows shows the tallest windows on the third story.  One of the applicant's earlier projects, 407A 4th Street, SE (HPA 17-176), had this same window hierarchy problem.  At the March 30, 2017 hearing, the Board directed  "(3) The applicant work with staff on the location and make up of windows and materials."  We urge that the window hierarchy problem be addressed in this case as well.  

 We believe that if the staff's recommendations are adopted (setting back the addition and regularizing the fenestration in the rear), this project will be compatible with the Capitol Hill Historic District. 



Thank you for considering our comments.

� DC Building permit # 22714 (22 Oct. 1939).  
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